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Everything Old Is New Again! Tri-Pride 2003

It is with great Pride that the Waterloo
Wellington Regional Pride Committee would
like to announce that at the meeting of
August 19, 2002, the name of our
organization has changed. We are now
known once again as Tri-Pride. The name
was changed in conjunction with our bid for
incorporation as a non-profit charity. Our
previous name of the Waterloo-Wellington
Regional Pride Committee had the possibility
of implying linkage to a governmental office

and could not be used for incorporation.
Although there were many suggestions for
our new moniker, when the debate and voting
was over, Tri-Pride was the clear winner.
Many will remember that Tri-Pride was used
previously and it is now back to stay.

Once again thank you for your support over
the last year and here’s hoping you will give
the same support to the new and improved
Tri-Pride 2003 Committee!



Lynn Tilley
~ Publications
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Meet the Pride 2003 Steering Committee!

Suzanne Botsford (Chair) was the
Pride 2002 Volunteer Coordinator
and returns to Pride 2003, bringing
with her amazing energy, sense of
fun and enthusiasm. Suzanne has
a background in social work and
experience in working with families,
troubled youth and sexual abuse.

Dave Olesen (Vice Chair) brings a
personal commitment to the local
LGBT community. Recently he has
been involved in facilitating the
youth group at ACCKWA as well as
playing a pivotal role in Pride 2002
by serving as both site coordinator
and events supervisor. It all goes to
show that sometimes there is little
truth to all those "dumb blonde”
jokes.

Craig Hunter (Treasurer) has
done fund-raising locally, nationally
and internationally. Educated at the
Ontario College of Art and the U of
W, he has worked with a wide
variety of organizations including
the Toronto PWA Foundation,
Casey House, the International
Court System, and the Names
Project (the AIDS Quilt). Craig was
recently elected to the national
board of Directors for the Co-
operative Housing Federation

of Canada. He is also the Chair for
the LGBT Caucus of the Co-
operative Housing Federation of
Toronto.

Melody Alderwick (Secretary)
graduated from the Waterloo
Lutheran Seminary with her
Masters of Theological Studies,
with a focus on women's
counseling, in particular lesbian
relationships. Melody has spent a
large number of hours volunteering
for community associations and
events including Pride 2001 and
Pride 2002.

Richard Sickinger (Events) brings

to the table fifteen years of
experience working in the not-for-
profit arts sector. Which means he
has no knowledge of "the real
world" but knows how to do lots
with little. As an incurable optimist,
he actually looks forward to working
on Pride 2003 and incorporating
some of the experience he gained
as Events Director on the 2002
committee.

Angie Keen (Volunteers) has
volunteered for a number of
groups, including Security at Pride
2002. In addition, Angie is on the
Maintenance Committee at Bread &
Roses Co-operative Homes. Angie
is looking forward to being involved
in this year's celebration.

Lynn Tilley (Publications) works
for Re/Max Twin City. Lynn brings
new enthusiasm and lots of
volunteer experience with Girl
Guides of Canada, Blood Donor
Clinic, Cancer Society, and last but
not least Pride 2002. Lynn has
previously worked on a newsletter
committee, which she enjoyed very
much and is looking forward to
working with Pride Pages. In
addition to her volunteer work, Lynn
also sits on the Board of Directors
at Bread & Roses Co-operative
Homes, is the liaison for B&R
BUDS committee and the B&R
social committee.

Cheryl Macdonald (Fundraising)
was born in a trailer park. Raised
by a crack addict mother (which
would explain her foul mouth) and a
priest for a father, Cheryl likes to
sky dive naked. She has a pet
alligator and an emu. Cheryl hates
to read, write and do arithmetic.
Currently single and available,
Cheryl is 32 but usually acts five.

Thom Ryan (Marketing/Web)
comes to the committee with-a

strong background of local
LGBT volunteer stints including
GLOBAL, ACCKWA, Pride, the
KW Gay Youth Group and
national/international volunteer
work such as EGALE and
INTERPride. An experienced
professional web designer,
Thom currently works in local
not-for-profit marketing and
national security.

The last Steering Committee
position was vacant at press
time due to a resignation.

Call the Pride Committee at
(519) 584 for meeting
dates and locations.
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' Back To School: A Listing of Some of KW and Area’

s LGBT Groups

Just moved to town and don’t
know a soul? Or perhaps you
lived here for a while and need to
get out and about? Here's a
brief (and by no means complete)
list of LGBT social groups in our
area.

ACCKWA (AIDS Committee of
Cambridge, Kitchener-Waterloo
and Area) offers support for
people affected and infected with
HIV/AIDS. The Anonymous HIV
Testing Clinic runs Thursdays
from 4pmto 7 pm. HEP B
vaccinations are available
through the Clinic free of charge.
Located at 85 Frederick St.,
Kitchener, ACCKWA can be
reached at (519) 570-3687 or
email contact@acckwa.com

ACGWC (AIDS Committee of
Guelph, & Wellington County) is
located at 2 Quebec St., Suite
206 in Guelph. Features include
a walk-in anonymous HIV testing
and free Hep B vaccinations
available Tuesday mornings from
9 am - 11:30 am. Telephone
(619) 763-2255 or email
acgwc@aids.guelph.org for more
info.

GLOW (Gays and Lesbians of
Waterloo) is a queer group at the
University of Waterloo. A 24-hour
information line is available at
(519) 884-4569. The line is
staffed from 7:30-9:30 p.m.
weekdays to answer questions
about GLOW and its services,
community resources, and to talk
about coming out and sexuality.
GLOW provides peer counseling,
a housing registry, discussion
nights and general information.
gllow@watserv1.uwaterloo.ca to
learn more.

GLOBAL (Gays, Lesbians, or

Bisexuals at Laurier) is a LGBT
social group at the Wilfred Laurier
University. E-mail global@wlu.ca
for information on upcoming
events.

GQE (Guelph Queer Equality)
meets Tuesdays at 8:00 p.m. at
the University of Guelph. For
more information call OUTline at
519-836-4550 or drop them a line
at gge@uoguelph.ca

The Lesbian Gay Bi Youth Line
is a toll-free province-wide peer
support and information phone
line for lesbian, gay and bisexual
youth up to the age of 26 in
Ontario, Canada. The Youth Line
provides a safe, supportive,
anonymous and confidential
place for young people to talk
about their concerns. You can
call the Youth Line at 1-800-268-
YOUTH or (416) 962-YOUTH
(9688).

OUTline (519) 8364550 is a
support and resource phone line
for people dealing with lesbian,
bisexual, gay and transgender
issues. It is available for people
at the University of Guelph, in the
city of Guelph, and surrounding
area. Trained volunteers who
have “been there” and can relate
to coming out issues staff
oUTline every evening. OUTline
is anti-racist, woman positive,
and values diversity.

PFLAG (Parents and Friends of
Lesbians and Gays) has a local
chapter centered in Guelph and
Kitchener-Waterloo that meets
every third Friday of the month.
For more information, call Evie at
(619) 742-0700 (KW), or Sue at
(519) 650-6155 (Cambridge), or
e-mail them at
pflag@rainbow.on.ca

The Womyn's Centre at the
University of Waterloo provides
Library resources for Lesbians
and Bisexual womyn as well as
community calendar of gay and

lesbian events and organizations.

Phone 888-4567 ext. 3457 for
details.

KW Friends of Dorothy
Bowling League was
established 3 years ago and this
group now has over 50 Bowlers,
consisting of LGBT & friends of
LGBT members. They meet
every Sunday at 3:00 p.m. from
September to the end of April, at
Frederick Brunswick Lanes
(behind Steve's TV at the
Frederick St. Mall). The League
is 10 pin and Cosmic Bowling. If
you would like more information
on Friends of Dorothy Bowling
League or would like to know
how to join this September's
Session please feel free to
contact or email Paul at
riendsofdorothy_kw@hotmail.co
m or call 579-7747

The Rainbow Chorus of
Waterloo-Wellington County is

a choral group for the LGBT
community and their friends in
the Waterloo-Wellington Region.
Musical instrument players are
also welcome. Rehearsals are at
Guelph Unitarian Fellowship, 122
Harris St. at York Road, Guelgh.
To sign up, or for more
information, contact Robert Miller
(519) 856-0528 (Guelph) or
Colleen at (519) 836-0224

WOUF (Waterloo Ontario Ursine
Friends) WOUF is a group for big
and hairy gay men and their
friends around Waterloo. Email
questor24@yahoo.ca for more
details on social activities.

And don't forget that you can get
involved with the plans for Pride
2003! The Tri-Pride Committee
can be reached at (519) 584-
2415. Visit the website at
www.rainbow.on.ca

There's plenty to do and see in
Kitchener, Waterloo, Cambridge
and Guelph. Come out and get
involved with a group today.
You'll be glad that you did!

Got a cool idea for a
fundraiser?

Call the 2003 Pride
Commitiee at (519) 584-2415




Exclusive interview by Miss Morgan James

Bang Bang Ladesh: Big Bold and Beautiful!

I recently had the chance to sit
down and have some girl talk
with the current reigning Miss
Club Renaissance, Bang Bang
Ladesh. | managed to scribble
down a few notes between the
laughs for this exclusive Pride
Pages interview. I'd like to thank
Miss Bang Bang for a fun
evening, the Pride Committee for
the opportunity and that really
cute guy from Tab A Slot B
Productions for taking pictures.

You were crowned Miss Club
Renaissance on May 9, 2002.
How long had you been doing
drag at that time?

It seems like forever! | had been
doing drag for almost a year by
the time the contest was
announced. Before that, | had
been coming out the club for a
few months, mostly on Friday
and Saturday nights when
someone suggested that | come
and watch one of the open drag
nights. It sounded interesting so
| came out to watch. After the
show, | talked with some of the
performers who told me how
much fun performing was. A
month later | performed for the
first time doing Barbie Girl with
another performer. And here |
am now as Miss Club
Renaissance!

I know from experience that a
queen’s work is never done,
especially when she’s a
reigning titleholder. What do
you hope to accomplish for the
community as Miss Club
Renaissance this year?

Of course, I'd love to visit other
communities to promote Club
Renaissance, especially with all
the exciting changes that are

The many faces of Bang Bang Ladesh, the current reigning Miss Club Renaissance.

Photos courtesy of Tab A Slot B Productions. Used with permission.

going on in the Club right now. |
also want to help promote the
Kitchener-Waterloo area as being
open and inviting to the gay and
lesbian community. | want to
invite people to come down and
see how great it really is here.
It’s nice to have a comfortable
gay atmosphere in a smaller
town. We need to show it off
more.

Speaking of gay atmosphere in
a smaller town, what was your
opinion of Pride 2002: There’s

No Place Like Home?

It was amazing. It was my first
ever KW and area Pride. |
couldn't be there in drag due to
another commitment earlier in the
day but | was really amazed
when | arrived on the island. |
was very impressed by the
community building that | saw. It
was great to see all the tables

with gay and gay friendly
businesses and groups. | like the
leather guys! The kids’ area was
cool too and | think that Muffy
and Victoria did a great job
performing. The whole week of
events was truly diverse. The
Pride Committee did a good job.
I'm looking forward to working
with the Tri- Pride 2003
Committee on any events they
have in the works.

Any advice for new performers
in our area or people who want
to try performing?

Relax and have fun. That's what
it's all supposed to be about.
Having a few cocktails before a
show doesn't hurt either! Find
someone who's performed before
to help show you the ropes and
give you a hand when needed.
Don't be afraid to try something
new or put a new spin on an old

number that’s been done to
death! Everyone should feel free
to perform any song or in any
style they choose. Come out to
open drag night or feel free to
dress up and stop by on the
weekends.

What's your favourite part
about being the current
reigning Miss Club
Renaissance?

My favourite part is definitely the
nights when | have fun in the
Club performing on stage. |love
to involve the audience when |
perform. You meet some cute
boys that way! It's great being
Miss Club Renaissance.. | feel
like I'm part of a great big family.

Catch Bang Bang and friends at
Club Renaissance’s open Drag
Night, the first Wednesday of
every month.

Why Volunteer For Tri-Pride 2003?

submitted by Mike Ritter

Most people think that | am crazy when
they hear about how much volunteer
work | do in a year.

You feel you're too busy to volunteer?
Get in line. Much like you, | have a
business to run, clients to serve and a
private life. | donate to charity, attend too
many fundraising events and pay dues to
an assortment of organizations. Why? |
make time to volunteer because | feel
that it's worth it!

I find that volunteering for groups adds
meaning to my life. It's a way of giving
back to the community that | live in. After
all, volunteers can accomplish things that
local businesses and civic associations
do but in a way that money can't.

Personally, | volunteer because | care
about my community's prosperity and
future. | volunteer because it DOES
matter.

Do you appreciate high quality in the
events and efforts of your local groups,
including the Pride Committee? Don't
bitch unless you're willing to help out.

Pride takes a lot of work. | know. I've

volunteered my time and muscles over the
years for London Pride, Toronto Pride and one
of the biggest mothers of them all, San
Francisco Pride.

Alittle effort on a volunteer’s part can make a
BIG difference in an event. Sometimes,
events get planned but never happen
because there’s no one to help and volunteer
the time and effort.

[ volunteer because | have something to offer,
and | want to see the organizations | belong to
produce excellence in all their events and
efforts. We need to work together and quit
fighting amongst ourselves.

Would you like to do more business or
increase your exposure? Volunteering can do
that for you. Give selflessly of your time,
energy and talents, as much as you can
afford. Others will take notice and be attracted
to you. They will get to know you as a person,
not just as another name on an email list.

By volunteering, I've gotten to know many of
the members in the groups | belong to. | have
built relationships, recognition and credibility
that could not be obtained solely with an
advertising budget. | don't have to like
everyone in a group to be able to work with

them. Why not lend a hand? Are a couple
of hours a week all you can spare?
Fantastic! A couple hours a month? That's
plenty! And the ways you can participate are
plentiful, too. And if you can't, perhaps you
can support someone else that can!

The Tri-Pride 2003 Committee will be doing
some fundraising soon. Get involved!
Share your ideas. Come out to the meeting
and let yourself be heard.

| had an-amazing time attending five
different 2002 Pride celebrations across
Ontario. Toronto, of course, ranks as
number one because, face it, you can't beat
it. But what really surpriséd me was how
cool KW and area Pride was this year. It
reminded me what Pride is really all about
community and celebration. Be proud of
who you are and where you live.

I heard a few complaints about the Pride
Committee’s lack of events in Guelph over
the years. If you want my advice, quit
complaining. | have found that if you want
things to happen to happen in your area,
YOU need to volunteer.

The best part of volunteering? The
satisfaction of seeing a job well done!

Are you

interested in

joining the
Corporate

Sponsorship
ubcommittee?

Contact Thom Ryan at

promotions@rainbow.on.ca

Volunteers are needed for Pride
2003 and for all the great events
and fundraising leading up to

Pride 2003.

If you are interested, please
contact Angie at
angie.keen@sympatico.ca

or call (519) 584}

or call (5619)584 1
after 5 pm Monday to Friday.




Concept Your Ass Off 11

The 2003 Tri-Pride Committee needs YOUR help to come up
with a groovy theme for Pride 2003!

Whether you tap into the primal spirit of Pride, drum up activism with a punchy catch
phrase, or go fluffy with a concept which conjures up images of lavender bunnies and
pink hoola hoops ... JUST DO IT!!

An outstanding theme will have a robust, positive attitude and reflect the local cultural,
historical and festive character of Pride celebrations.

Committee reserves the right to work with the winning concept to ensure the concept is
ate for public consumption in accordance with the guiding principles of Tri-Pride.

Submit your concept to:

Tri-Pride 2003
P.O.Box 31009
25 Frederick Street
Kitchener, Ontario, N2H 6M0
promotions@rainbow.on.ca

Fax: (519) 584

Deadline for submissions: October éth, 2002
No submissions will be accepted after this date.

Concept:

Author Name:

Telephone:

Email:

' Only Her Hairdresser Knows For Sure: LGBT Trivia!

i

by Marilyn Barber

+ I've been a little lazy this summer

so when the Pride Committee
called to remind me that a
deadline was looming, | decided
to surf the Net and see how much
LGBT trivia | could find.

Did you know that the pink
triangle when used as a gay
symbol is actually called a
Rosawinkel? The pink triangle
badge was used by Nazis to
identify homosexuals in the
concentration camps. A German
gay rights organization
campaigning for compensation
for gay camp survivors reclaimed
the name and symbol.

American painter Romaine

Brooks was born on May 1,
1875. In 1915, while living in
Paris, Brooks met and fell in love
with writer Natalie Barney, with
whom she spent the next fifty
years, building a home together,
sharing a bank account, and
even arranging to be buried
together.

The Group (1966) was the first
mainstream Hollywood film to use
the word "lesbian". It starred
Candace Bergen in the lesbian
role. If any has a copy, let me
know. That gal is YUMMY!

In Berlin in 1919, Magnus
Hirschfeld produced the first film
depicting positive images of gay
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life, Anders als die Andern
(Different from the Others).
Candice Bergen, sadly, was NOT
in that film.

Charles Socarides was one of
the most vocal anti-gay
psychiatrists of the 1950s and
1960s. He claimed he was able
to cure homosexuality. Guess the
cure didn't work, at least not on
his own gay son Richard
Socarides who went on to
become President Clinton's
liaison to the lesbian and gay
community.

In 1987, the Homomonument
was, um, erected in Amsterdam,
Holland, by designer Karin Daan.
The monument has three pink
granite triangles that interlock,
commemorating victims of
homophobia.

French writer Andre Gide (1869-
1951) was the first out-gay man
to receive a Nobel Prize for
Literature. The prize was
awarded to him in 1947.

The top Hollywood box office star
of the 1930s was actor William
Haines, “America's Smart Aleck”
who lived in an openly gay
relationship with Jimmy Shields
for almost fifty years. The story of
his private life has been explored
and published in the recent bio
Wisecracker: The Life and Times
of William Haines, Hollywood's
First Openly Gay Star, by William
J. Mann.

Metropolitan Community Church
(MCC) was founded by the Rev.
Troy Perry. Perry was a
Pentecostal minister until 1967,
when he was excommunicated
after refusing to denounce his
homosexuality.

David Kopay was the first
professional football player to
come out as gay. While
Kopay disclosed his sexual
orientation after his playing
career had already ended, hg
was unable to get a coaching
job as a result of this
disclosure and ended up
working at his uncle's
linoleum store.

In July of 1997, Harvard
University became the first
major university to allow
same-sex couples to hold
commitment ‘teremonies in
the school's main chapel.

Gay Comics. D.C. Comics
has produced a four-book
miniseries, Metropolis S.C.U.
(Special Crimes Unit), in
which the main character is
Captain Maggie Sawyer, a
lesbian superhero.

In 1986, William Hurt
became the first actor to win
an Academy Award for Best
Actor for his portrayal of a gay
character. The film? Kiss Of
The Spiderwoman.

In 1933, a flashy, rhinestone
studded pianist named
Wiadziu Valentino Liberace
dropped two of his names and
paved the way for over the
top flamboyance in popular
entertainment.

According to lead Munchkin
Jerry Maren, the "little
people” on the set of The
Wizard of Oz (1939) were
paid $50 per week for a 6-day
work week, while Toto
received $125 per week.
Mind you, I'd want more
money too if | had to be that
close to Judy's booze breath!



COMMUNITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS

SUNDAYS

KW FRIENDS OF DOROTHY 10 PIN COSMIC BOWLING LEAGUE. The only Gay/Gay Positive Bowling League
in the Tri-City Area meets every Sunday at 3:00pm at Fredrick Brunswick Lanes at 385 Frederick St., Kitchener.
For more info, contact Jason Boyko at 578-JJjjjjj or friendsofdorothy_kw@hotmail.com

THE CAFE AT THE END OF THE UNIVERSE READING SERIES is presented on the first Sunday of the
month at The Dalby House at 143 Metcalfe Street in Elora. The group convenes in the historic and funky
downstairs room known as The Coal Bin at 7:00 pm. For more information about the readings and/or The Cafe at
the End of the Universe Reading Series, contact Gordon Gilhuly at (519) 576-fjor by email at
ggilhuly@rogers.com

SHE DEVILS ON HEELS! A local radio show devoted to the joy of drag, music, entertainment, and current
events hosted by the always civil and mostly entertaining Muffy St. Bernard and Venus Flytrap. Tune in to hear
what's going on in the world as they know it. They also try to bring in surprise special guests! The show is
broadcast every second Sunday from 10pm until midnight. You can hear it on CKMS FM (100.3 FM), or catch
the web broadcast at: http://watserv1.uwaterloo.ca/~ckmsinfo/webcast.html

WEDNESDAYS

GLOW COMING-OUT DISCUSSION GROUP! All are welcome to join us on the first and third Wednesday of
every month. This group provides a safe and supportive environment to discuss coming-out experiences. Hagey
Hall 373 - 7:00 pm. Social follows at 8:30pm at the Grad House on the UW campus, no cover.

POETS ON THE RUN - Part of the Freshly Squeezed Readings Series. Held every Wednesday at Mostly
Organic Juice Bar Café (119 King St., downtown Kitchener) at 8:00 p.m. Hosted by James P. McAuliffe.

PINK COFFEE HOUSE meets every Wednesday from 9:30pm to 11:00pm at Muse's Cafe at King St in
Kitchener. A place to meet and play games with other GBLT folks. Come for board games and cards, and
socialize.

OTHER EVENTS IN THE AREA
WATERLOO REGION AIDS WALK on Sunday, September 22, 2002. The Walk starts at 1:00 PM at Victoria

Park, Kitchener. The 2002 Local Walk Goal is $35,000. Major Sponsors include Kool FM, The Record, A-Z Party
Rental. Registration starts @ 11:00 am. For more information call Rob Alexander at (519) 570-JJji}

Co-operative Homes (Kitchener) Inc.

EXCELLENDE...

= ; Office-307 Queen Street South Our waiting lists are open
1 RXPECTING PERFECTION Kitchener, ON N2G 4V3 Office Hours
. Phone & Fax: (519) 742-4886 Monday 1 p.m. - 4 p.m.
8., LONDON, ONTARID, DANADA NSK 1L4 e-mail: breadandroses@on.aibn.com Wednesday 1 p.m. - 4 p.m.

OLL FREE 1-800-596-6566 Fax 519-474-6332 www.breadandrosesco-op.org Thuzgday 3 pan. B p,H.




